West Deerfield Community Alliance
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 29, 2012

www.WDCA.info

In Attendance: Ann Kennedy - Deer Run, Denise Bogner - Waterford Homes, Kathy Maggi -
Deer Run, Patty Donovan - Independence Bay, Paula Bazzone - Deer Creek Improvement Ralph
Francione - Crystal Key Pointe, Rich Kennedy - Deer Run, Steven Wagner - Harbors of
Riverglen, -

Barry Solomon, Florence Linden, Joann Alpert of Villa D'Este

Call To Order: Kathy Maggi called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm

Minutes: Minutes of the December 14, 2011 were not distributed will be approved at March
meeting. No meeting held January 2012.

Broward Sheriff Office / Crime Report: Broward Sheriff Col. Wylie Thompson, Executive
Director of Administration - Deputy Chris Williams who patrols many areas in West Deerfield —
John Horgerson, BSO Fire were present. Deputy Wiliams can be reached via e-mail:
Christopher_williams@sheriff.org. Deputy James Engle gave an update on the crime in the area.
It was stated crime is down in Deerfield 2.1% over last year even though crime in Broward County
is up.

New Business: Representatives from South Florida Water Management District gave
presentation on the upcoming Hillsboro Canal Bank Stabilization Project.

Carole Morris office 954-452-4814 ext 4987 - cell 954-242-4164, e-mail cmorris@sfwmd.gov, led
the meeting and is the contact person.

Ashie Akpoiji office 561-686-8800 ext 2571, is developing the project scope.

SFWD is very willing to meet with residents who live along the canal to discuss issues such as
docks, landscaping and irrigation. Carole Morris will be in the area this coming Wednesday and
Thursday and is wants to walk the area with home owners or board members that will be
affected.

Quick Facts sheet was mailed this week to residents that will be affected.

The actual work will not start until June 2013 but the plans are being done now before they start
taking proposals for the work.

NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY, MARCH 25, 2012 WILL BE HELD AT THE BSO
SUBSTATION ON POWERLINE ROAD.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Denise Bogner



